
From:                                         Henderson, Amy@Wildlife
Sent:                                           Friday, June 18, 2021 12:43 PM
To:                                               cityadmin@cot.net
Cc:                                               OPR State Clearinghouse; Henderson, Amy@Wildlife
Subject:                                     SCH# 2021050374 City of Dorris Wastewater Collec�on and

Treatment Project
 

The California Department of Fish and Wildlife (Department) has reviewed the Mi�ga�ve Nega�ve
Declara�on dated May 2021, for the above-referenced project (Project). The Department’s review
of this Project is pursuant to our role as the State’s trustee and responsible agency for fish and
wildlife resources under the California Environmental Quality Act, California Public Resources
Code sec�on 21000 et seq.
 
The Project proposes “improvements to the City’s wastewater collec�on system, Sea�le Street LS,
and WWTP that are required in order to repair and replace aging infrastructure and improve
efficiency in the wastewater treatment process. Improvements include replacing ±3,120 linear feet
of 6-, 8-, and 10-inch sewer line and installing ±27,400 linear feet of cured-in-place pipe lining in
exis�ng sewer lines. The Sea�le Street LS would be converted to a wet well and miscellaneous
equipment would be upgraded and/or replaced. The force main between the LS and the WWTP
would be replaced. Improvements at the WWTP include construc�ng a new headworks, an
aera�on basin and associated improvements, a separate disposal area in exis�ng Pond 2, and a
±62-square-foot control/blower building. A SCADA system and emergency back-up generator
would be installed. The exis�ng access road from US 97 to the WWTP would be regraded and
relocated within the City’s exis�ng 20-foot-wide easement; an overhead power line to the WWTP
would be installed immediately north of the road in a new 15-foot-wide u�lity easement.
Underground electrical lines would be installed from the new electrical service to the new
control/blower building. Groundwater monitoring wells would be installed around the WWTP. If
funding allows, a photovoltaic solar system would be installed on the WWTP property south of the
new aera�on ponds.”
 
Based on the mi�ga�on measures incorporated into the Project, the Department has no
comment. If the Project descrip�on changes in any way or addi�onal biological resource
informa�on becomes available, the Department should be no�fied and provided an opportunity
to offer comments regarding the updated informa�on.
 
We appreciate the opportunity to review this Project. If you have any ques�ons, please contact
me at (530) 598-7194, or by email at Amy.Henderson@wildlife.ca.gov.
 
Sincerely,
 
Amy Henderson
Senior Environmental Scien�st (Specialist)
Interior Conserva�on and Cannabis Planning
California Department of Fish and Wildlife Northern Region
601 Locust St.
Redding, CA 96001
530-598-7194 (cell)
Amy.Henderson@wildlife.ca.gov
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SaveOurWater.com · Drought.CA.gov
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsaveourwater.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CAmy.Henderson%40wildlife.ca.gov%7C2cb2633505d84960b9e108d932913f80%7C4b633c25efbf40069f1507442ba7aa0b%7C0%7C0%7C637596421686466674%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=gapHy1mvQ0qsLfIbJv%2BPvZXv5hQ3V7v3ZAJ8smxWElo%3D&reserved=0
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